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“Everything we can be, with Christ in our hearts.” 

All nations of the  earth will be blessed…
The St. John Vianney community is certainly been blessed with ‘most’ 
of the nationals of the earth! Today, the idea and brainchild of this 
group of Year 6 girls came to life in vibrant and brilliant colour!

We celebrated the school’s first Cultural Celebration Day today and 
what an exciting day it was! I say ‘first’, because this will become a 
fixture here in years to come and we will make it bigger and better 
every year! It was lovely to see the pride children, parents and staff 
showed in sharing their culture and heritage – it’s who we are and that 
is not just great to share, it’s essential! We are all a product of our 
family traditions, culture, literature, stories, heroes, music, 
celebrations, food, language, expressions of joy, of love and of hope. 

Long may the differences we carry with us be the key to what sets us 
apart – a shining example of cultural diversity and strength!

Have a marvellous weekend!                                       Mr. McNicholas



SJV’s Cultural Celebration Day was a blast! Such 
fun and an incredible community spirit. Thank you 
to…Ekpemi, Chelsea, Angelina, Maja, our 
WONDERFUL parents, volunteers, staff (Mrs. 
Kavanagh in particular), the Friends of SJV and the 
jewels in our crown – our children.
MANY MORE photos to come next week!



Buddy Assembly 2022 – Year 4 extended the 
hand of friendship to their new Reception 
Class Buddies! Friends for life!





The SJV Daily News

Bully Free Zone!
Friday 18th November 2022     Everything we can be, with Christ in Our Hearts Free

We know how to beat the bullies!

NO…to Bullying!
Last week, the SJV community reminded itself how and why we are a 
bully-free zone. Joining the Anti-Bullying Alliance’s ‘Reach Out’ 
campaign this year, all of the children are crystal clear about the school 
pledge around bullying: IF YOU TELL US IT WILL STOP, STRAIGHT AWAY 
and FOR GOOD! WATCH OUR ANTI-BULLYING VIDEO HERE…

We all donned ‘odd socks’ throughout the week to underline the fact 
that we are ALL different but special in our own way. 

It is because of our children’s sense of kindness and responsibility that 
we are able to keep the school free of bullying and any form of 
disruption. Staff work hard to support them in this, and so do you. 
Thank you…you are part of an incredible community.

https://www.st-johnvianney.haringey.sch.uk/events-gallery


Anti Bullying Parent Briefing
For those of you that were not able to make the briefing: 
a recorded version is available here

The slides are available here and the school’s Anti-
Bullying Policy is available on the school website’s 
‘Policy Page’

It provides you with a succinct summary of the policy 
and practices here at SJV.

Thank you for taking the time to ensure that SJV remains 
a proud ‘Bully-Free School’.

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1vPnNRA20HatGTYcOdoxeSoS-o32ignjo/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1wFLx0cd3izeJdjc9ipUOAfXLgGuZyUwo/view?usp=sharing
https://www.st-johnvianney.haringey.sch.uk/information/policies


Even at the swimming pool, our children 
proudly showing off their odd socks to 
mark Anti-Bullying Week!







Odd Socks at the Cinema!



Year 3 visited the Egyptian exhibits at the 
British Museum, really bringing to life their 
amazing knowledge of the Ancient Egyptians!







Year 4 took part in The Big School Swim this 
week, listening carefully to the all-important 
safety advice that helps keep swimming fun!



We are forming quite the partnership with West 
Green Primary! This week, Year 5 lined up against 
their WG counterparts. In a close, hard fought game, 
West Green ran out 5-3 winners! Congratulations on a 
good competitive win and to our boys and girls for 
great football and fair play!





Dates for your Diary
• Friday Celebration Assembly: Every Friday, 

straight after drop-off; enter via the main 
school entrance. Everyone welcome, 
always!

• Fri 2nd Dec – Year 1 Class Assembly
• Fri 9th Dec – Year 5 Class Assembly

Admissions Consultation
2024/2025 Admissions Consultation
The governing body of St John Vianney School invite you to 
view the proposed admissions policy for 2024/2025.

You can find a letter from the Chair of Governors and the 
proposed policy on the school website by clicking here.

The consultation period will last for six weeks beginning on 
Friday, 25 November 2022 and ending on Friday, 6 January 
2023.

We invite you to send any responses to Mrs Alfonso, at the 
school office, before the closing date for consideration by the 
governing body.

https://www.st-johnvianney.haringey.sch.uk/information/school-prospectus-1


Notes & Reminders

Flu vaccinations - Reception Class to Year 6: Tuesday 26th 
November 2022
These will be only be administered to children where parents 
have consented via the following link
https://london.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2022/haringey

School Grid - On Line School Meal Ordering
If your child has any food allergies or dietary requirements it is 
vital that you use the following link to let our caterers HCL 
know.

Please take the time to check your account and update when 
necessary.
https://hcl.co.uk/allergy-overview

Year 6 Pendarren meeting:
Wednesday 30th November 2022 - parents and children need 
to attend. Entrance via the front office.

Christmas Nativity - 'It's a Census Get Me Out of Here'
Wednesday 7th December 2022 6.30pm

A letter and a ticket (1 ticket per family) for the evening 
performance will be sent home on Monday 28th 
November. Children need to be in school by 6pm on the 
evening of the performance. Admission is by ticket only.

An additional performance will be held on Thursday 8th 
December at 9.30am. No tickets have been issued for this 
performance, all parents and carers are welcome to attend.

https://london.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2022/haringey
https://hcl.co.uk/allergy-overview


Notes & Reminders

CAFOD Appeal for Volunteers:
CAFOD School volunteers visit schools to deliver 
assemblies and workshops. We’re 
currently recruiting volunteers in our area.
CAFOD (The Catholic Agency for Overseas 
Development) reaches out to Catholic schools 
through volunteers who deliver assemblies and 
workshops using the excellent resources 
produced by CAFOD’s Education group. Would 
you, or someone you know, be interested in 
joining the team? We provide training and 
termly refresher sessions, arrange for you to 
have a DBS check and pay your travel expenses. 
The role is especially suitable for someone 
looking to return to work after a career break, 
thinking about a career in education or recently 
retired and looking for a volunteering 
opportunity where they can make a difference. 
For more information contact Marcela Keech
at mkeech@cafod.org.uk or Chris Driscoll 
at westminsterschools@cafod.org.uk 07776 
493162.

mailto:mkeech@cafod.org.uk
mailto:westminsterschools@cafod.org.uk


Notes & Reminders

Music Concert Friday 9th December 2.45-3.15pm
For parents and carers of music students of Anne (piano) and 
Jake(guitar)

Christmas Jumper Day
School Christmas Lunch Day, Friends of St John Vianney 
Christmas Fair on Wednesday 14th December

The tradition of Christmas Jumper Day continues as we raise 
funds for Save the Children. In exchange for a suggested £1 
donation children wear school uniform and replace school 
jumper with a Christmas one.

Traditional Christmas lunch - if you would like your child to have 
a school Christmas lunch on Wednesday 14th December please 
log on to your School Grid account and order well in advance. If 
you have been super organised and ordered meals in 
advance for the term please make sure you update your 
account as School Grid have only just updated their website 
with the Christmas menu.

If your child normally has a packed lunch and you'd like them to 
have a Christmas lunch please log on to School Grid and 
order. Payment is still via School Money, school lunch is £2.80.

The Friends of SJV are holding a Christmas Fair after school on 
Wednesday 14th 3.30pm - More details to follow.



Nursery Places
• Nursery application forms are 

now ready. Please email the 
admin@st-
johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk
to make an appointment to 
collect a form.

mailto:admin@st-johnvianney.Haringey.sch.uk


Donate as you shop!
Shop&Give is an easy way of supporting the school with 
‘free donations’ every time you shop online. Powered by 
the Giving Machine, every little raised can help us to keep 
providing the best we can in these difficult times. 

Fast sign up to support St John Vianney RC School: 

• Please register via this link (and share with as many people 
as you can!)

• https://www.shopandgive.thegivingmachine.co.uk/causes/s
t-john-vianney-rc-school/support

https://shopandgive.thegivingmachine.co.uk/causes/st-john-vianney-rc-school/support


18th Nov 2022



18th Nov 2022



Reception:
E: You have worked so hard this week with segmenting and blending your green 
words and some of your tricky red words. You have been using your 'Fred fingers' to 
help you sound out and I can see that you are becoming so confident with your 
reading. I can see that you take such pride in your work when you were learning 
your new sounds this week you always show such lovely neat writing! The way that 
you have come on with writing your self- registration name including your 
surname has been outstanding. Well done!

F: You always show such exemplary behaviour you always sit so nicely on the carpet 
ready to show your learning. I was so impressed with your reading and you are so 
confident reading your tricky red words and thinking of speaking sentences to 
understand your tricky red words more! I can see that you are really working hard 
with 'pinching your pencil and pen' and really trying hard to improve your 
handwriting. Good work Finn well done for this week!.

25th Nov 2022



Year 1:
I would like to give the star of the week to R. I have really noticed 
you trying hard in class to answer questions and give it a try even 
if you are not sure! This is great to see that your confidence is 
growing and you are trying hard to listen in class. Ke​ep up the 
hard work.

My next star this week is for M. It has been lovely to watch you 
working throughout this week and I love to see the way that you 
work things out, taking your time to solve problems. Keep 
working hard!

25th Nov 2022



Year 2:
This week I would like to choose C as one of the stars of Class 2. His character 
description of Grandma from George's Marvellous Medicine was incredible - he 
used lots of exciting and descriptive language in his writing. Not only that, but his 
choices of vocabulary inspires his classmates' writing too. Well done!

I would also like to choose E as a star this week for her fantastic work in Maths. I 
have noticed a real change in E this week - her focus, effort and determination has 
meant that she has become a true master of the 5 times table. Just goes to show 
that when we work hard we become experts!

Another star I would like to choose is B in Class 4. Last week, B spent the morning in 
Class 2 helping me with supporting children around the classroom. I couldn't have 
asked for a better classroom assistant - he helped a child with their maths, 
supporting, encouraging and building her confidence with his kind words. Thank 
you!

25th Nov 2022



Year 3:
Class 3 have been working brilliantly with their partners this 
week. They've been practising a new skill of being 'mini-teachers' 
where they ask each other questions and help their partners to 
remember the answer by giving them clues. I'm choosing two 
children for Stars of the Week who are fabulous examples of 
partner work in the class - G and M. They have always been the 
best possible partners with each other, whether it's in 
writing, maths or PE, and they embody all the positive qualities a 
partner could possibly hope for at school! Well done and keep 
up the great work.

25th Nov 2022



Year 4:
All of class 4 for being the 
most wonderful buddies!

25th Nov 2022



Year 5:
E – For her fantastic work in computing yesterday. She completed 
some excellent drawings using the computer programme 
‘Vector’. E has a real artistic flair, which is great to see! Keep up 
the hard work!

K – For her excellent efforts in reading this week. We have been 
learning about the Anglo-Saxons and answering reading 
questions about the topic. K worked extremely hard to answer 
the questions fully. Furthermore, she was focused and showed 
excellent concentration. Well done!

25th Nov 2022



Year 6:
A, C and E (assisted by M) - for the idea of St John Vianney 
Culture Day and the drive and determination to follow through 
on their idea. Amazing work!

25th Nov 2022
















